HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 
Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, at 7.00 p.m. on 8th March 2016. 
	Present:
	Councillors Bridget Hanley; D Jackson (Chair); P Mander; J Marsden; H Rodgers.

	In attendance:
	C M Wilkinson (Asst Clerk); CF Cave (Finance Officer); M. Wellington (Pool Manager) G. Foy (Pool Assistant Manager); A. Watts (Professional Advisor), K Groom(Nashmeed) and S Geddye (Architect)

	120/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from A P Jones (Clerk)

	121/15
	
	Item 9 on the agenda to be brought forward

	122/15
	
	M. Wellington, G. Foy, A Watts and C Wilkinson declared an interest because of their employment at the pool.

	123/15
	
	K Groom and S Gedye in attendance to report on phase 2 of the solarium

	124/15
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 9th February 2106 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair. 

	125/15
	
	There were 2 items raised at from the HPC meeting regarding the minutes; J Wedgwood confirmed she would continue to maintain the garden; could there be something  on the website regarding vacancies and application process.

	126/15
	1.
	Marketing/Advertising/Fundraising. There are 2 spaces available for advertising boards. Hope Construction have expressed an interest, Mike Wellington to make contact with Louise Saxton.

	126/15
	2.
	The general pool advertising poster was discussed, an amendment to the wording re free car parking was requested to make it clear this is limited and that the large car park  is pay and display 

	126/15
	3.
	Dore to Dore/ Bradway Bugle. George Foy to produce a picture based on the new season ticket picture with limited script. Chris Cave is writing a  500 word article to accompany the picture. 

	126/15
	4.
	The events letter to the neighbours has been drafted and will be finalised shortly.

	127/15
	1.
	Solarium Development; item 9 was brought forward.  
Following feedback from the cheese & wine event, the consensus is that the solarium should stay as it is/ go back to the original. Phase 1 is almost complete so now need to move onto phase 2. Revitalise the roof; install platform lift at one end and replace the cladding with marine ply. Only 1 quote has been received to date for the roof, Approx £50k; Keith calculates that there could be a £1kpa payback, but needs clarification and confirmation for Polysolar. This is for  translucent photovoltaic  panels. Replacement of the steel was costed at over £20k some years ago. Discussions ensued regarding the necessity and the ability to clean the roof.  Concerns were raised regarding solar gain and that it may become too hot to sit on the veranda. It was felt that information on why the original glass was taken off would be useful. Keith confirmed that there are the options of  a full clear roof;  full translucent roof or  part translucent part solid panels which would give some shade. If a site can be identified where the panels are in use,  the meeting felt it would be useful to visit and 'test out' the panels. This may be commercial Market Gardens. A concern was raised regarding the colour of the panels and the need to ensure they weren't blue as had happened elsewhere.

	
	2.
	Simon confirmed that every opportunity will be taken to continue to straighten and strengthen the structure. 

	
	3.
	Dave Jackson to liaise with Keith & Simon regarding the options, costs and payback. Simon Gedye will check if planning permission is required. 

	
	4.
	Access to the roof to clean may be an issue, however recent advice whilst the pool covers were being repaired was that 1 large cover running the length of the pool would be more efficient and effective. This would free up the pool side giving access space. It also achieves the aim of going back to the original design. Mike to obtain quotes and information on positioning options (high or low level) and ensuing safety aspects (children climbing), any potential restrictions to the  'view'.

	
	5.
	Transition Hope Valley Energy Audit. Nick Parsons has arranged to visit the pool Thursday 17th March.

	128/15
	
	Plant/Machinery/Operational issues

	128/15
	1.
	Pool vacuum. £1300 to repair, dependent upon model £1875 / £1940 for a new one.  Mike Wellington given permission to review the models and purchase the most appropriate one.

	
	2.
	H&S lighting. C Cave had sought insurers advice, they confirmed there would be no affect on the insurance as long as the lifeguards had adequate torches to implement an evacuation. After some discussion it was agreed that Mike will ask Paul Copley would be asked to re visit his original quote and quote to include emergency lighting for the entrance steps and veranda. Mike and Ash to review the evacuation procedures to include during power failure and advise if further torches need to be purchased.

	128/15
	3.
	Boiler servicing has been carried out and annual visits arranged. A query on potential overspend on chemicals was clarified in that more chlorine had been used than in previous years. This had resulted in a much cleaner pool with no lost days due to poor water clarity.

	128/15
	4.
	Perimeter Fencing. Not all the fencing needs to be replaced, the main problem section is adjacent to the bowling green. Mike felt that Hilltop at £2300 were the most competent of the companies who quoted for the work. Mike to go back to them and ask them to carry out the work as quoted. The missing handrail had been found by the Village Caretaker and fastened back in place.

	
	5.
	Ops Job list, all the work has been done, other than painting which has started and dependent upon weather conditions to complete.

	
	6.
	Water Polo goals - awaiting Bill Hanley return from holiday 

	128/15
	7.
	Lockers. SPC feel that the  purchase of 30 lockers, coin return locks, stands and roofs at £3227 would suit the needs. This item to go to full HPC for approval to purchase

	128/15
	8.
	Peter Mander to liaise with Jonathon Slater to cut back the hedge between the car park and the Memorial Hall.

	128/15
	9.
	Car Park drainage. Mike Wellington to ask Richard Brougham to inspect and recommend course of action to clear, repair the covers.

	128/15
	10.
	The Memorial Hall Committee had asked if there was a line at the pool they could use to access Wi-Fi. There is no capacity as a new line had to be installed for the card pay machine. The current wi-fi provision is not adequate, it is not reliable and there is no call out available. Mike Wellington to obtain quotes to change provider, including a check through Digital Derbyshire

	129/15
	
	Staff. All staff working at the end of the 2015 season are returning for 2016. A note regarding staff vacancies and the process to apply is included on the website

	130/15
	
	Finance. A report on the progress  of the work on the Solarium is being prepared for Derbyshire Dales

	131/15
	
	Ashley Watts reported that Kim Hallam from Derbyshire Dales is setting up free summer activities for youngsters and would like to use the Hard Play Area. Permission was given, subject to it being booked through the pool, and awareness that it may not be available during MUGA surface installation

	118/15
	
	The next meeting of the Swimming Pool Committee will be on Tuesday 12th April 2016 from 7.00 pm at the Pool Office. 

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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